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The City’s EGLE Grant Committee, made up of City staff, Mayor, Council representatives and consultants have 

been working over the past year to review and approve applications for environmental assessments for 

properties within the EGLE Restoration and Remediation Grant areas. We are now to a point where some of 

the properties are ready to begin actual remediation work, with reimbursement requests expected to be for 

millions of dollars.  

 

In order for the City to make big picture policy decisions on which projects should be awarded such large sums 

of money, the City is asking the applicants to submit a preliminary site plan for their site to better understand 

how the end uses will affect potential remediation efforts. This will ensure that the end use and improvements 

are both deemed appropriate by the City and that they are expected to be viable given the conditions on each 

site. To best accommodate this unusual process, the EGLE Grant Committee has proposed that the review 

process follow a revised Planned Unit Development (PUD) Process. The grant dollars will be used to help 

support the greater public benefit of substantially improving public health or the environment, which thereby 

qualify the project(s) as eligible for a PUD process. 

 

The PUD process typically involves a four-step public review process that is made up of the following steps: 

 

1.) Public hearing and recommendation from the Planning Commission for the Preliminary PUD;  

2.) City Council approval for the Preliminary PUD; 

3.) Another public hearing and recommendation from the Planning Commission for the Final PUD; and  

4.) City Council approval for the Final PUD approval.  

 

Because of the time restrictions affiliated with the grant, the administration is looking to streamline and 

simplify this process as it applies to these properties.  

 

For projects that are applying for EGLE Grant remediation funds, we propose that the City’s EGLE Grant 

Committee make the recommendation to the City Council on the Preliminary PUD, and that the City Council 

hold the public hearing on the Preliminary PUD. The process for the Final PUD plan would remain the same, 

with Planning Commission holding a public hearing and making a recommendation to City Council. This will 

allow the City Council to oversee the overall direction of the proposed development on the properties, tied to 

the level of environmental cleanup for each particular property making the PUD process more efficient  

 

The attached proposed PUD process was recommended by the EGLE Grant Committee, and we will be 

scheduling a public hearing for the April 15 Planning Commission meeting. We are seeking input on the 

amendments from the Planning Commission prior to the public hearing. 

 


